Abbotsham Village School Inspections
The village school has been inspected many times over the years and the results have been variable as shown by the two examples below.
In 1875 Miss EC Willey was taken on as Mistress and reported that “The children are very rude unruly and backward” An inspection in June supports her conclusions:-

Handwriting and spelling bad, arithmetic is a failure. Reading is

unsatisfactory. Needlework fairly good. Control imperfect.

Light and ventilation to be improved; separate ‘offices’ required with separate approaches from which the public to be excluded; more desks to be provided; 2 sets of reading books are needed for each standard and reading cards. Times tables to be prepared, approved and used. Logbook to be kept.

In 1928 a very different picture is seen, as the following extracts from the report show:-

This school has become one of the most interesting and successful rural schools in the county. The Headmistress has secured a very creditable standard of work in both Arithmetic and English, but she has also extended and developed the definitely practical and rural aspects of the training (not education!)
The older girls take a keen interest in Needlework and before leaving school each completes an outfit for herself. Sensible and practical garments are made, and there is an excellent sale for them.

Bee and Poultry keeping are successfully taught, and effective use is made of the school garden for the teaching of rural science to both boys and girls.

The senior girls are entirely responsible for the preparation and serving of the mid-day meal, to which the majority of the children stay. A varied and nutritious menu has been planned, and a hot meal is provided each day at a comparatively small cost.
